Friends of Haynes Park Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, September 23, 2009 6:00PM

Attendees: Jacque Williamson (DCH), Jen Bruhler (DCH), Evelyn Singleton (Friends of Haynes Park “FoHP”), Timothy Crawl-Bey (FoHP, Director of Real Estate and Housing), Ed Hamilton (FoHP), Joe Brumskill (FoHP), Tom & Renee Judson (FoHP), Jason Jaszemski (FoHP), Matthew Harris (FoHP), Romain Alexander (Director of Parks & Rec)

1. Parks Department open questioning

a. Discussion of developing Friends Priorities in the park with Romain Alexander

b. Friends discussed with Romain:
i. Getting more trash cans for the park, particularly around the basketball courts. Also, they’re interested in possibly putting up ‘pick up your litter’ reminder signage. 

ii. The playground equipment installment is progressing. The Friends voiced concern about whether the plan includes benches or picnic tables around the new playground. They do not want picnic tables, as they feel that this only attracts negative behaviors (loitering, etc.), and that they will not be used for their original intent. They would prefer benches only in this area.

iii. In addition to the new playground equipment to the park, the old equipment set that will remain is going to get a ‘pour in place’ surface, which will replace the wood mulch. 

iv. The Friends discussed possible upgrades to the pathways in the interior of the park, outside of the playground area. 

v. The creek bed/flooding issue is going to be looked at by Parks. Romain said that with more regular cleanings of the drain, it should help the flooding problem. 
vi. One of the Friends reported that someone put a lock on the tennis court gate. Romain said that parks will cut it off. 

2. Adopt-A-Block-is the friends group interested
a. The Friends decided it would be beneficial to apply for Adopt-A-Block sponsorship. By sponsoring Haynes Park, the Friends feel that this will allow them to get more recognition while taking care of their park. 
b. Friend Matt Harris has volunteered to fill out this information. 

3. NPC Grant

a. The Friends discussed the NPC Grant, and decided that since there were no formal priorities at this point, it would be better to work over the winter on Friends-Parks priorities for Haynes, work with the NPC, and try to submit something for next year.

b. Nnamdi O. Chukwuocha, MSW, President of the 1st Dist. NPC, (Nnamdichukwu@aol.com) has invited us to attend an NPC meeting to discuss Friends ideas and priorities in the park. 
i. 1st District NPC meetings are take place on the 3rd Tuesday of each month. The meetings begin at 6:30PM at the Wilmington PAL on Market Street. They have allotted time on their agenda where the Friends group could share its mission, goals and objectives. This allows the NPC the opportunity to learn about the organization and see how we could collaborate with them.
ii. It would be good for a Friend to attend one of these meetings once we develop more precise priorities. 

4. Set next meeting date 

a. The next meeting will be a community/Friends bulb planting on the 3rd Wednesday of October, 10/21/09 from either 4 or 4:30pm-7pm. The time is still TBD.
b. The group decided it would be beneficial to continue to meet monthly during the winter. Meetings will continue to be the 3rd Wednesday of the month.

c. Joe Brumskill, Friend of Haynes Park, is looking into indoor meeting locations for the Friends to continue to meet. Some considerations are the 2 elementary schools in the area of Haynes Park. More on this later. 

d. For the month of December, the meeting will be on December 9th instead of the 16th to accommodate for holiday plans. 

